Washington County Fair Board met in the Chamber of Commerce rooms in Hillsboro with all members present including the manager and secretary.

Mr. L.MacIntyre and Mr. Rosebraugh, engineers, attended to discuss the planning and building of the new Fair Grounds. Mr. MacIntyre suggested planning the complete layout before starting any construction.

Motion by Mr. Abts authorizing Mr. MacIntyre to make a contour map of the new Fair Grounds before attempting any future planning or building. Seconded by Mr. Guerber. Passed.

Mr. Joe Cox attended the meeting taking part in the discussion of the construction of Quonset buildings on the Fair grounds. Different sizes were discussed and it was decided to investigate further before coming to a definite decision.

Mr. Guerber moved the Jersey club be authorised to use the Fair grounds for their Spring Dairy show May 29th. Seconded by Mr. Abts and passed.

Anothermeeting was planned for the fore part of June to come to a definite decision on Quonset building and go over the final draft of the premium book.

Secretary reported sending Mr. W.J.Enschede a bill for use of barn on new Fair grounds from Aug. 1946 to May 1947 @ \$30 per month, total \$240.00 No. reply.

Meeting adjourned.

Stoldie M. Davis Goldie M. Davis, secretary.